Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

 Minutes for September 8, 2010 
ATTENDANCE:  

B. Chiang, F. Cooper,  C. Fisher, A. Joshi, R. Kamber,  J. Karsnitz, B. Leake, C. Liebars, T. Pavlovsky,  M. Pulimood, S. Shestakow,  B. Tellis-Tomsky .
AGENDA  ITEMS
1. Minutes
The minutes of May 12, 2010 were approved with corrections.
2. Self-introductions by 2010-2011 CAP members.
3. Update on 2009-2010 CAP activities

Liebars provided an overview of the CAP activities of the 2009-2010 academic year.  Included in her overview, Liebars provided updates on the status of four CAP charges that remain open from 09-10:
· Mid-Semester Evaluation/Grades – ready for scheduling of College fora on Preliminary Recommendations.
· Graduate Comprehensive Examination policy – awaiting response to request for additional information/clarification from GPC.
· Student Evaluation of Teaching – still awaiting data from Institutional Research to respond to this 08-09 charge. 
· Student Academic Load – CAP received the requested data in the latter part of 09-10.
4. Election of 2010-2011 CAP Chair and Vice-Chair
Cathy Liebars and Brenda Leake were elected to the positions of chair and vice-chair respectively.
5. Charge to CAP on Academic Load
CAP discussed several potential qualitative and economic factors that might be related to student requests for 5-unit semesters.  After further discussion, CAP expressed interests in reviewing 
· GPA’s prior to 5-unit semester

· Graduation time that includes half-year time periods

· Impact of AP credits on early graduation 
· Disaggregation by majority- minority student representation in all data sets.

       Liebars agreed to request the additional data sets from the Office of Institutional Research.
Meeting Adjourned:  2:20 PM 

Next Meeting:  September 22, 2010
